Qg COLORADO
Division of Reclamation,
. Mining and Safety

Department of Natural Resources

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Denver, CO 80203

July 30, 2014

Mr. Jason Burkey

United Companies of Mesa County
P.O. Box 3609

Grand Junction, CO 81502

Re: 15 Road Gravel Pit, Permit No. M-2002-114, Preliminary Adequacy Review for
Technical Revision NO. 6, TR-6.

Dear Mr. Burkey:

On July 30, 2014, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety reviewed the United
Companies request for a 112 Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Technical Revision for
the 15 Road Gravel Pit, Permit No. M-2002-114. Preliminary review of the information received
determined that the following items must be addressed before the request can be approved:

* Please submit laboratory analysis of the Class A biosolids that are proposed to be
imported and used for reclamation. Specifically, include heavy metals, pH, nitrate /
nitrite and any other constituents that may be of concern.

e Per Rule 3.1.6, in the event that toxic materials were/are brought onto site what

measures are to be implemented to protect the hydrologic balance of the affected land
and the surrounding area?

» Please provide a detailed description of the contents of the “Class A” biosolids that will
be used within the permit area. Provide the recommended application rate per acre
and the proposed application method.

» Please provide the proposed rate of application and proposed application method for
the Biosol.

This letter shall not be construed to mean that there are no other technical deficiencies in your
request. The Division will review your application to determine whether it is adequate to meet
the requirements of the Act after submittal of all required items. The decision date has been
set for August 29, 2014. Please submit the requested materials on or before August 15, 2014 to
allow Division staff time to review the submitted materials. If a request for an extension of the

decision date or submittal of the requested materials is not received by August 15, 2014 the
application may be denied.
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If you need additional information, please contact me at the Division of Reclamation, Mining
and Safety, Grand Junction Field Office, 101 S. 3rd St., Suite 301, Grand Junction, Colorado
81501, telephone no. 970.241.2042.

Sincerely, W

Travis Marshall
Environmental Protection Specialist

cc: Russ Means, DRMS



